

:  
Greater Victoria BMX General Meeting  
March 14, 2018

Call to order      Wayne Called to order at 7:05pm

10 Members were present as well as all executive members

President (Wayne):

We have a budget that is a little challenging this year

Revenue is 42,000

Expenses are 47,000

How we plan to manage this

Main reasons: Insurance, Land rental, maintenance at the track –ie new compressor

But, with a push on membership, we could see Revenue increase

Looking for ways to improve and encourage volunteering at the track. The Board has approved Volunteer Deposit Cheques - \$150.00 per family - we hold the cheque, and return to member after completion of 10 hours of volunteering. The members present were very supportive of this new way to encourage volunteering.

Track access Project:

Could be an area where we see more interest and as a result, more revenue

This has been a dream of many for a long time – have track open more often

Needed insurance and we found a company to support us

Westshore will assist us with track open times – we need to work that out with them

More signage will be required

Filling of positions:

Concession: Andréa Carvalhal

Membership & Registration: Ted Dobrovits

We still need:

Assistant Track Director

Head Track Official

Volunteer Coordinator

We would like to thank Andrea and Ted for taking on these positions

Track Director (Trevor):

Safety for riders most important and repair needs to be done with this in mind. Farmer Construction is to do repair as per DND

Work parties to be Announced

Look for long term plan for other corners

Cid:

Training sessions Mischa and Brandon are not able to do all clinics due to other commitments. Cid will be running these sessions possibly on Saturdays instead of Mondays

Danny volunteered to help out with some drills

Danny would need to take coaching course  
Increase from 1 hour to 1.5 hours  
Raise fee from \$8 to \$10  
Continue with freezie motos  
Nanaimo to run a ProAM every race  
Cid looking to do the same here later in the season  
There will also be other clinics set up with the pros

Treasurer (Carol):

Motion: to approve the 2018 Budget as presented

Motioned: Cam

Seconded: Dwayne

All in favor

None against

April:

Tons of parts for trophies

Need to order plates and numbers

Would like to arrange a volunteer party to build shelf in moto shed and put trophies together

Someone to hand out trophies and stickers when April not able to be there due to work schedule

New Business:

Carol explained the new point system:

1st 150

2nd 100

3rd 75

4th 50

5th 40

6th 30

7th 20

8th 10

And rider points

In the event of a transfer race. Not making it to mains 5 points plus rider points

Bonus Points can be earned by:

Attending parades

Kiosks

Helping at the track ie: racking before a race or practice, setting up the gate, sorting bottles etc.

Fundraising

This new point system was received very positively by all members present.

Meeting adjourned: 8:16